
WAC 296-128-505  Definitions.  (1) "Customarily and regularly" 
means a frequency that must be greater than occasional but which, of 
course, may be less than constant. Tasks or work performed "customari-
ly and regularly" includes work normally and recurrently performed ev-
ery workweek; it does not include isolated or one-time tasks.

(2) "Educational establishment" means an elementary or secondary 
school system, an institution of higher education, or other education-
al institution.

(3) "Exclusive of board, lodging, or other facilities" means 
"free and clear" or independent of any claimed credit for noncash 
items of value that an employer may provide to an employee. Thus, the 
costs incurred by an employer to provide an employee with board, lodg-
ing, or other facilities may not count towards the minimum salary 
amount required for an exemption.

(4) "Primary duty" means the principal, main, major, or most im-
portant duty that the employee performs. Determination of an employ-
ee's primary duty must be based on all the facts in a particular case, 
with the major emphasis on the character of the employee's job as a 
whole. Because the burden of proving an exception to the definition of 
"employee" falls on the employer claiming the exception, the burden 
falls on the employer to demonstrate that the employees meet the pri-
mary duty requirement.

(a) Factors to consider when determining the primary duty of an 
employee include, but are not limited to, the relative importance of 
the exempt duties as compared with other types of duties; the amount 
of time spent performing exempt work; the employee's relative freedom 
from direct supervision; and the relationship between the employee's 
salary and the wages paid to other employees for the kind of nonexempt 
work performed by the employee.

(b) The amount of time spent performing exempt work can be a use-
ful guide in determining whether exempt work is the primary duty of an 
employee. Employees who spend more than fifty percent of their time 
performing exempt work will generally satisfy the primary duty re-
quirement. Employees who do not spend more than fifty percent of their 
time performing exempt duties may meet the primary duty requirement if 
the other factors support such a conclusion. The burden falls on the 
employer to demonstrate that the employees meet the primary duty re-
quirement.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 49.46.010 (3)(c). WSR 20-01-063, § 
296-128-505, filed 12/10/19, effective 7/1/20.]
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